Liberal Studies Committee Meeting Minutes
January 26, 2006

Present: Wilson, Young, Wacker, Deustchlander, Coccarelli, Slack, Barnacle, Myers, Zoni

Excused:  Sadler, Asamoah

Guests: SJ Miller, Yu-Ju Kuo
Minutes from 12/1/05 were approved by electronic ballot on 12/5/05.
Dr. Miller provided an overview of her course, LBST 499 “Understanding the Territories that Popular Culture Inhabits” and her plans for the course.  During the discussion the committee recognized that the syllabus example provided online and in the Liberal Studies Information Packet for LBST 499 courses needs to be revised.  The committee has the following suggestions for this course: a.) revise course objectives to make them student-centered; b.) include in the course syllabus an attendance policy, 14 week semester with final exam options and grading scale; c.) make minor corrections for typographical and small content errors (i.e. location of packet materials); and d.) consider changing the course title to reflect the popular culture nature of the course.

On a Zoni/Young motion the course was approved pending revisions.

The committee recognizes that Dr. Miller carefully followed the syllabus example provided in the Liberal Studies documentation and realizes that the reference materials provided for faculty needs to be updated.

Dr. Yu-Ju Kuo provided the committee with an overview of her course, LBST 499 “Your Financial Future and Mathematics” and her plans for the course.  Following this discussion the committee requests some clarification about the faculty member’s intent for the course, whether this course is a course on the use of math models to manage personal finance or a personal finance course with some math content.   In addition the committee has several suggestions: a.) expand the assignments, bibliography and course readings to include more exploration of and references to disciplines other than finance, economics and math (for example the behavioral influences on spending, impulse buying, peer pressure, etc.); b.) the course syllabus should include an attendance policy that clearly explains how attendance affects the student’s grade and a grading scale; c.) correct some typographical and sentences errors (pbs.org and missing information on page A-5 #4 and #6 b as examples) and d.) consider revising the course title to appeal more to students who are not math or finance majors.

On a Deutschlander/Young motion the proposal was tabled pending clarification and revisions. 

The committee reviewed and discussed LBST 499, The Rhetoric of Popular Culture proposed by Dr. Judith Villa.  The committee requests that Dr. Villa be invited to a future Liberal Studies Committee meeting to discuss her course.  The most significant question for the committee related to the course objectives and a suggestion that these need to be more course specific as they appear to be more related to synthesis in general than to the course content.  Several other suggestions included minor revisions to the syllabus to reflect consistent style in the bibliography and citations for course readings, and clarification of the attendance policy.   Action on the course was postponed pending Dr. Villa being given the opportunity to attend a future meeting.
The committee briefly reviewed the draft copy of the Liberal Studies mission statement.  The general sentiment was the mission should be shorter and more concise.  

The meeting adjourned at 5:05 p.m.

Minutes submitted by B. Gail Wilson. 

